[image: image1.jpg]



David Smith                                                                                                  9/22/2008
Chief Wetlands Regulatory Office (WTR-8)

EPA Region 9

75 Hawthorne Street

San Francisco, CA 94105

(415)-972-3464

 (Via U.S. Mail and E-mail)

Dear Mr. Smith,

Thank you for holding up the standards of the Clean Water Act (CWA) and your delivery of the United States Army Corps of Engineers (USACE) contact information. Before our correspondence I have reached out to Mr. David Castanon of the USACE in the past with no reply. 

In your e-mail to me regarding Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) jurisdiction you write…

Specifically, the subject tributary found to be jurisdictional is located in the Happy Valley area, which flows to Dayton Canyon, which flows to Chatsworth Creek, Bell Creek, and the Los Angeles River.  This determination means the subject waterbody will receive full CWA protections.
I am concerned that the actual headwaters of Bell Creek and the Los Angeles River will not be protected. I agree, the Happy Valley area of the Santa Susana Field Laboratory (SSFL) is a concern due to past operations and their current impacts, yet I fear other areas will suffer. The Bell Canyon Creek drainage that feeds the L.A. River is sourced from storm/surface water, septic and groundwater from the SSFL including the Nuclear AREA IV. See below (and Attached) Figure 1-4 of the Offsite Data Evaluation Report of December 2007 prepared by MWH for the Boeing Company, National aeronautics and Space Administration (NASA) and the Department of Energy (DOE). You can clearly see at 4 X larger the EPA protected Happy Valley area, 1,726 Acres of the SSFL Bell Creek Drainage drain into the Los Angeles River and it’s watersheds and the CWA should certainly apply. 

I request that EPA facilitate a meeting between myself, my colleagues (including other groups such as Friends of the Los Angeles River (FoLAR) and the Natural Resources Defense Council (NRDC), USACE and EPA to fully discuss this issue.

The Aerospace Cancer Museum of Education (ACME) would be happy in providing our location.

I look forward to hearing from you.

William Preston Bowling - Founder/Director

ACME (Aerospace Cancer Museum of Education)

williamprestonbowling@yahoo.com

310.428.5085

http://www.ACMEla.org  

23350 Lake Manor Drive

Chatsworth, California 91311
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Dear Mr. Bowling:  

I'm taking the liberty of responding to your inquiry concerning the Los Angeles River and Santa Susana Field Lab. EPA has a strong interest in protecting water quality of the Los Angeles River in partnership with the State of California and other agencies with associated responsibilities.

As you know, on August 17, 2008, EPA decided to assume responsibility

for jurisdictional determinations under the Clean Water Act (CWA) for

the Los Angeles River.  This means that EPA, working with the State,

 the Army Corps of Engineers, and other interested parties, will evaluate

issues that affect CWA jurisdiction for the Los Angeles River, including

river navigability.  We expect to develop our decision in the next few

months.  We understand that the Corps considers all portions of the Los

Angeles River to be jurisdictional.  The navigability determination may

affect future jurisdictional determinations for its tributaries.  It is

not EPA's intent in the special case matter to do anything that would

interfere with remedial actions at SSFL.

In making the special case decision, EPA recognized that the Corps'

prior determinations that two segments of Los Angeles River itself (at

Sepulveda Basin and the tidal segment in the vicinity of the Route 1

crossing) are navigable remain in effect.   The Corps has been able to

continue processing most jurisdictional determinations for tributaries

to Los Angeles River.   For example, on July 25, 2008, the Los Angeles

District, USACE notified EPA of its proposal to assert CWA jurisdiction

on a waterbody in the vicinity of the SSFL (file number SPL-2008-00302-AJS).  This determination is based in part on the USACE determination that the Sepulveda Basin segment of Los Angeles River is navigable.  Specifically, the subject tributary found to be jurisdictional is located in the Happy Valley area, which flows to Dayton Canyon, which flows to Chatsworth Creek, Bell Creek, and the Los Angeles River.  This determination means the subject waterbody will receive full CWA protections.

For further information about this jurisdictional determination or Corps

of Engineer's actions concerning SSFL, you may contact:

David Castanon

Chief, Regulatory Division

US Army Corps of Engineers, Los Angeles District

P.O. Box 532711

Los Angeles, CA 90053-2325,

(213) 452-3406

email:  david.j.castanon@usace.army.mil 

Please feel free to contact me if you have additional questions

concerning EPA's evaluation of CWA jurisdiction for Los Angeles River.

David Smith

Chief Wetlands Regulatory Office (WTR-8)

EPA Region 9

75 Hawthorne Street

San Francisco, CA 94105

(415)-972-3464

Dear Norm,

Thank you for these contacts.

Who is the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) contact from region 9 that heads the special interest case on the Non-TNW Army Corps Decision?

I was under the impression that this issue is under investigation.

The reported 800,000 gallons of TCE you question came from an EPA region 9 Report from November of 2007 and can be found on the link below.

If the link is not active, cut & paste…

http://epa.gov/region09/waste/sfund/santasusana/SSFL-PASI-report-r2-complete.pdf
As you know the groundwater treatment system at the Santa Susana Field Laboratory has been offline since the year 2000.

What is being done to protect the Clean Water Act?

Thank you in advance for your efforts it’s greatly appreciated.

I look forward to hearing from you.

Take care,

William Preston Bowling - Founder/Director

ACME (Aerospace Cancer Museum of Education)

williamprestonbowling@yahoo.com

310.428.5085

http://www.ACMEla.org  

23350 Lake Manor Drive

Chatsworth, California 91311

--- Norm Riley <NRiley@dtsc.ca.gov> wrote:

> Dear Mr. Bowling,

>

> I am responding to your inquiry on behalf of CalEPA

> Secretary Linda

> Adams.  The individuals who should be able to answer

> your questions

> regarding the Los Angeles river issue are:

>

> Tracy Egoscue

> Executive Office

> Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board -

> Region 4

> 320 West 4th Street, Suite 200 - 1st Floor

> Los Angeles, CA 90013

> (213) 576-6605

> tegoscue@waterboards.ca.gov

>

> David Smith

> Chief, Wetlands Office

> Water Division

> U.S. EPA Region 9, WTR-8

> 75 Hawthorne Street

> San Francisco, CA 94105

> (415) 972-3464

> smith.davidw@epa.gov

>

> If there are any other questions we can answer for

> you, please do not

> hesitate to contact me directly.

> There is one question I have for you.  You mentioned

> in your note that

> there are "800,000" gallons of TCE in groundwater

> beneath the SSFL site.

>  That estimate is substantially higher than the

> 500,000 gallon figure

> I've encountered elsewhere.   I wonder if you could

> direct me to the

> source that provides the 800,000 gallon estimate.

> Thanks very much.

>

> Norman Riley

> SSFL Project Director

> (916) 327-8642

>

> _________________________________

>

Linda S. Adams                                                                                             9/10/2008

Environmental Protection Agency

1001 I Street

Sacramento, California 92812

(Via U.S. Mail and E-mail)

Dear Ms. Adams,

I feel the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (USACE) recent decision in the downgrade of the Los Angeles River to a Non-Traditionally Navigable Waterway (TNW) is undermining Clean Water Act. 

I know you are aware that this comes at a time when The Boeing Company received one of the largest fines ever for runoff of their Santa Susana Field Laboratory (SSFL) into the Los Angeles River Watershed.

I am currently after answers regarding the USACE involvement at the SSFL.

In my investigations I discovered that in 1990 the USACE was involved enough to hire TechLaw Inc. to conduct a site operations/ownership history study of the SSFL. Contract No. DACA45-89-D-0512. More recently In the November 30, 2007 Preliminary Assessment/Site Inspection Report prepared by Westin Solutions for the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) Region 9, the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers are on the CC List as “Other Interested Parties.”

Thanks to a public hungry for information about health risks in the area, we now know more than ever about the this site. Aside from being home to the world’s third-worst Nuclear Disaster, there is an estimated 800,000 gallons of Trichloroethylene (TCE) in the groundwater.

At the SSFL AREA II apx. 409 acres was formerly Air Force Plant #57. The LOX AREA’s apx. 41.67 acres was formerly Air Force Plant #64. The Rocketdyne Canoga Facility on Vanowen (Now Pratt-Whitney) within 100 feet of the Los Angeles River is the former Air Force Plant #56. This facility has a TCE plume that reaches off-site towards the Westfield Topanga Shopping Center as well as the Los Angeles River.

Under the regulations of the Former Utilized Defense Sites (FUDS) Restoration Program managed by the Omaha USACE, you, the USACE, are responsible for Groundwater Remediation.

In addition to historically large Waterboard fines placed upon The Boeing Company, a Stormwater Expert Panel was hired to remedy the runoff. 

In another recent action, the Department of Toxics Substances Control (DTSC) has rejected Boeing’s Groundwater Interim Work Plan in a letter dated May 16th, 2008 from Jim Pappas (DTSC) to Dave Dassler (Boeing).

http://www.cleanuprocketdyne.org/documents/DTSC/SeckingtonGroundwater.pdf 

Was it these recent events that led to the recent USACE decision of a Non-TNW for the Los Angeles River?

Did the proposed Revitalization of the Los Angeles River worry the USACE that they will be forced to put more dollars into the groundwater clean up? 

In the future the public hopes to swim and play in this area of the river. With a downgrade of the Los Angeles River, discharge limits and cleanup standards would be set at a lower level, therefore making less of a dent in remediation costs to the USACE. This also poses a health risk to the communities surrounding the tributaries of the Los Angeles River.

I recently learned that EPA Region 9 has stepped up their involvement in this issue.

I respectfully request that the person in charge of this matter contact me immediately to answer my questions.

Thank you in advance for your time.

William Preston Bowling - Founder/Director

ACME (Aerospace Cancer Museum of Education)

williamprestonbowling@yahoo.com

310.428.5085

http://www.ACMEla.org  

23350 Lake Manor Drive

Chatsworth, California  91311
